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P.P.S. NEWSLETTER 

Inspire, nurture, challenge.  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Colossians 3:12 Therefore, as God’s chosen paper, holy and dearly loved, clothe yourselves with      

compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness and patience. 

3rd July 2018 
Summer Term No.6 

Leavers’ Service 
Every year our Year Six children are invited to attend a Leavers’ 
Service at Chichester Cathedral. This is a thought provoking    
service where the Diocese wish the children a safe and        
enriched journey as they embark on the next step of their        
education. It also allows us to visit a wonderful building. In 
addition this year, we took all of Willow Class to Air Arena, so 
the children could engage in a variety of bouncing activities 
run by the staff. We are very grateful for the different         
challenges the Air Arena staff gave our children as well as the 
water bottles. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PPSA Summer Fair and Concert 
I would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who helped 

organise, set up and run stalls for our fantastic Summer Fair. 

Marie, our PPSA Chair, does a fantastic job and is superbly 

supported by the parents, who consistently attend the PPSA 

meetings. I am always amazed at how many people take time 

off work, get up early and help put up gazebos, move    

countless tables and chairs, create Peter Pan crocodiles and 

much more to support our school. In addition to all of our 

parents, we are also well supported by the Petworth       

Community, who not only lend us their gazebos, but also 

come and put them up and take them down again. 
 

Also, thank you to all of our Year Six children who ran various 

stalls and raised a grand total of approximately £140 profit. 

I would also like to thank all of the parents, grandparents and 

friends, who visited the Summer Fair and helped make this 

event a success.  
 

It is not just the Summer Fair though as we also have our 

annual ‘gig’, which again was well supported. Miles High gave 

a very good performance and thank you to all of the people 

who attended and bought copious amounts of raffle tickets.   
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Children’s Work 

Oak Class 

   By Flo 

 
                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Oak Class read the story of Handa's Surprise and then made 

fruit kebabs using the different fruits from the story. We then 

wrote instructions to tell others how to make fruit kebabs. 
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Christ Church CofE School Streatham 
On Friday 29th June Christchurch CofE Primary School, 

Streatham visited Petworth as part of our school link.  

 

The morning started with year 5 walking across Petworth 

Park, looking out for deer and other wildlife to share with 

their visitors. Once the children had met again and discussed 

which letters they had received, they started the walk back 

across the park. They also discussed some of the history of 

the park, including the dog statue, situated in the lake and 

many were able to explain how and when they used the park. 

All of the children then had the opportunity to visit the    

kitchens in Petworth House, looking at how life had changed 

and the chance to dress up as Victorian servants. During this 

time the children were impeccably behaved and the two 

schools mixed well, discussing the different things they could 

see. 
 

Once the tour was over, we headed back to school for a     

delicious lunch provided by the children and parents. The   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

pupils of Christchurch were very appreciative of all of the 

food, and even with 60 children and 8 adults, there was still 

food left-over. The final part of the afternoon was spent with 

the children playing football together and taking tours of the 

school. All of the children had a fantastic time and we will 

definitely be keeping in contact with them next year. 
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SPAG Fact 
Clauses : Complex Sentences 

Definition :  A sentence with a main clause and at least one     

       subordinate clause.  

Example :     Although it was late, I wasn’t tired. 

                      My Gran (who is as wrinkled as a walnut) is one        

         hundred  years old.  

Eco Fact 
Recycled paper requires 64% less energy than making paper 

from virgin wood pulp, and can save many trees. 

 

Every ton of paper that is recycled saves 17 trees. 
 

National Sports Week 
Last week was National Sports Week and children at our 

school have been braving the heat to take part in a range of 

sporting   activities. On Tuesday last week, our rounders team 

finished second in a competition against three other local 

primary schools, narrowly missing out on first place by one 

rounder! As the matches went on, our fielding improved con-

siderably – some excellent team-work and sportsmanship was 

on display from all who took part. 

 

On Wednesday afternoon, thirty of our pupils from years 3-6 

travelled to Watersfield to take part in an Athletics event. We 

are still awaiting the final result, but the children showed   

determination and skill in abundance. Although we have not 

had the field results yet, our track athletes put in an           

impressive performance: Marley Rampton (year 3), Troy Dick 

(year 6), Anya Barrett (year 6) all came first in the 100M sprint 

finals for their year groups. Archie Andreozzi (year 5) won the 

boys 400M race and we had a host of podium finishes in the 

other finals (too many to list here!). Well done to all those 

who took part and thanks to the parents who came along to 

offer their support  the children and help with transport. 

NSPCC  
On Monday 9th July, to help support the great work the 

NSPCC do, we are inviting all of the children to donate £1 and 

wear green for the day. 

 

Uniform 
We understand we are coming to the end of the academic 
year, so we would like to remind you of the school uniform              
requirements in September.  

 
Please can you ensure that when your child returns to 
school in September they are wearing the correct school 
uniform as per the list below:- 
 
Our school colours are royal blue, sky blue and grey. A     
selection of sweatshirts, cardigans and PE polo shirts are 
available at the school office.  A price list is displayed in the 
office and on our website. 
 
Girls:  
Grey skirt, culottes, pinafore or grey smart trousers 
White polo shirt or blouse 
School sweatshirt/Cardigan (available from the school office) 
White socks or grey tights 
 
Sensible shoes (NOT TRAINERS) 
For summer, girls can wear pale blue/white gingham dresses, 
grey trousers (not  shorts or track suit bottoms) 
 
Boys: 
Grey trousers/shorts 
White shirt or polo shirt 
School sweatshirt 
Grey socks 
Sensible shoes (NOT TRAINERS)  
For summer as above (not track suit bottoms) 
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Inset Days 2018/2019 

3rd  September 2018  
18th October     2018 
19th October     2018 

 

Dates for your Diary 2017/2018       

Tues      24 Apr Oak Class Forest School 11 weeks until 10 
  July 
Weds 13 June Beech Explorers Forest School 5 weeks     
  until 18th July 
Mon 18 June Maple Class Swimming at Northchapel for  
  5 weeks Group 2 until 16 July 
Wed      4 July MRC Year 6 Transition Day 
Thurs        5 July Year 3 Stone Carving Workshop with the  
  Southdowns National Park 
Thurs   5 July Beech Explorers Cello Assembly 2.15pm 
Thurs        5 July Beech Investigators Cello Assembly 2.30pm 
Thurs        5 July Beech Investigators Sharing Assembly  
  2.45pm 
Tues 10 July New Reception Class Home Visits 
Wed 11 July New Reception Class Home Visits 
Thurs 12 July Year 5 South of England Show  Ground Trip 
Thurs 12 July Maple Class Sharing Assembly 2.45pm 
Fri 13 July New Reception Class Home Visits  
Fri 13 July Sports Day Afternoon (TBC) 
Mon 16 July Maple Class last Swimming Lesson at  
                                Northchapel  
Tues     17 July Robin Hood and the Sherwood Hoodies 
                                Year 5/6 Afternoon Dress Rehearsal   
Tues 17 July Robin Hood and the Sherwood Hoodies 
  Year 5/6 Production  
Wed 18 July Robin Hood and the Sherwood Hoodies 
  Year 5/6 Production  
Thurs      19 July Leavers Service St Mary’s Church 9.30am 
Tues 24 July LAST DAY OF TERM 
Wed     25 July    START OF SUMMER HOLIDAYS 
Mon   3 Sep     INSET DAY 
Tues         4 Sep  BACK TO SCHOOL START OF AUTUMN  
   TERM 
Fri             5 Oct     Year 6 Little Canada Residential IOW 
Mon         8 Oct Year 6 Return from Little Canada 
Wed       17 Oct Break up for Half Term 
Thurs      18 Oct INSET DAY 
Fri            19 Oct INSET DAY 
Mon 22-Fri 26 Oct Half Term 
Mon        29 Oct Back to School   
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